FINAL

 Westport Finance Committee (Fincom)

Meeting Minutes

Westport Town Hall
July 10, 2018
Present:         Hugh Morton (HM), Gary Carreiro (GC), Karen Raus (KAR), Charles “Buzzy” Baron (BB), Kevin Rioux (KR), Tracy Priestner (TP), Bob McCarthy (BM), Thomas Schmitt (TS), Karen Powell (KP)

GC opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m. with the traditional salute to the flag.  

GC announced that under MGL Chapter 30A, section 20(f) the meeting is being recorded.  

GC welcomed new member Thomas Schmitt.  TS said he was glad to be here and to work with the Fincom.

Minutes:
6/12 minutes were presented for approval.  KR motioned and TP seconded to approve as presented.  All were in favor with two abstentions.

Reports:



Administrator:
None


School Building:
None


Accountant:

None

Liaison:
 
None
Reserve Fund Transfer:
Brian Legendre (BL), Fire Chief, was in attendance to ask for a reserve fund transfer of $25k to cover tuition reimbursements to firefighters that is contractually obligated.  He usually has enough in personnel services to transfer but this year he has had an increase in overtime due to retirements.  FY19 will be the last year for such reimbursements as they have changed the contract for FY20.  GC said he was in favor of this in order to keep the talented firefighters we have in town.  KR made a motion to approve and HM seconded.  The vote was unanimous in favor.
Year End Transfers:

Board of Health:
Maury May (MM) and Matt Armendo (MA), Director of Public Health, was in attendance to discuss a transfer of $5k from personnel services to general expenses.  This is to cover the costs of supplies needed by the new nurse and the new director.  This was previously requested for town meeting but agreed to wait until the two new positions were in place to see what exactly they needed for their new job.  They also passed on the ipads previously requested.  BM had asked if they could be purchased in bulk.   MM said they spoke to the IT director and he was unable to work on it at the time.  MA said IT wants standardized equipment for all and needed to be involved from the beginning but was unable to properly vet the request for FY18 or 19.  The items purchased with the $5k were much needed supplies for the nurse and petitions for the office of the director since the office is open and he felt privacy would be an issue with the public.  TS motioned to approve and BM seconded with the vote unanimous in favor.





Transfer Station:
This was request for $10k to be transferred from BOH personnel services to Transfer Station expenses to cover the cost of 3 30yd containers.  The old ones are being scrapped.  The budget fell short due to repairs to the current truck repairs.  The new truck has been ordered and they are waiting delivery.  BM asked about addressing the placing of the containers on the ground and they are not protected from the elements and rot from the bottom up.  MM said some are on asphalt and they will be looking into solutions for the rest of them.  TS motioned to approve and BB seconded and the vote was unanimous in favor.




Town Clerk:
This is a transfer of $100 from general expenses to personnel services for contractual obilgations that were overlooked for town meeting.  KR motioned and TS seconded and the vote was unanimous in favor.




Board of Selectmen:
This a transfer from Health Insurance to Board of Selectmen personnel services of $1,750 to cover salaries due to a change in the policy regarding compensatory time.  The town now pays overtime instead of allowing compensatory and caused the overtime line in the budget to increase over budget.  GC would like something in writing from the town administrator regarding this policy change.  KP thinks this is just a symptom of a larger issue of management making a decision impacting budgets that are already approved.  GC said we need to approve with a caveat of discussion with the town administratot.  BB motioned to approve and HM seconded it.  The vote was 8-1 in favor with BM opposing.  

Appointments:
Yearly appointments to other committees was requested by the BOS.  KP was appointed to the ADA committee, TS to the CIPC, BB to the Energy Committee and BB to the Tax Incentive Committee.  KR motioned these and HM seconded and the vote was unanimous in favor.
Reorganization:
KR motioned to have GC as chair for another year.  TP seconded and all were in favor.  GC accepted the position.  KR motioned to have KAR as vice-chair for another year.  TP seconded and all were in favor.  KAR accepted the position.
Liaisons:
GC distributed the current liaison list. TS agreed to accept the departments that were previously handled by Dick Brewer.  GC would like to take a different approach with budgets and group like departments together trying to smooth out the process.  KAR said we need to have a schedule in place ahead of time.  GC would like to schedule a public safety summit with the BOS and the administrator.  KAR said the administrator is still working on a 5yr plan.  BB also questioned the formation of an audit committee and GC said he will check with the administrator.
Other:

Brad Brightman, Treasurer, was in attendance to discuss trust funds and OPEB.  Along with him were Alex Bartholemew (AB) and Chuck Patterson (CP), representatives from Bartholomew & Company, who handle the investments for the above accounts.  Brad handed out a list of year to date balances in the accounts and stated how he was pleased about the Fincom's commitment to funding the OPEB account which helped with the rating for the new school bond.  They went into detail about how investments are made and that they have specific guidelines from the state which have to be met each year.  
Adjournment and next meeting: There being no further business to come before this meeting, a motion to adjourn the meeting at 9:00 p.m. was made by TP and seconded by TS and the vote in favor was unanimous.  The next regularly scheduled meeting will be on August 14th at 7 p.m. at the Westport Town Hall.

Respectfully submitted,

Nicole J Botelho, Recording Clerk

